
  
Commodore Troy Wieck

May 2022                                       Morro Bay, California

We had our first full Opening Day since 2019 this last month! It was 
amazing to see everyone out and about enjoying themselves, talking, 
listening to music, watching the boat parade and sailing in the races. 
Thanks to all the volunteers who set up and took down. And thank you to 
the committee members who helped pull this off and remember how an 
Opening Day is supposed to run. 

 The General Meeting will have taken place right before this masthead so expect an up-
date in next month’s issue on what happened.
 The biggest topic from the normal board meeting this month was Alcoholic Beverage Con-
trol (ABC) Compliance. Beginning July 1st, 2022 we need to be compliant with the new regula-
tion requiring that anyone serving others alcohol needs to be RBS certified. The board listened 
to legal advice, solicited information from other volunteer yacht clubs, and consulted with the 
ABC directly. Our bar use policy letter was amended to require this compliance. To help out with 

fulfilling this requirement see the flyer in this masthead. Get 
your certification going at https://abcbiz.abc.ca.gov (you can 
find the link in the Member Area of our website). The club will 
reimburse you up to $15 after you get certified and provide 
proof of payment to our Treasurer. Help us all stay compliant 
and safe! 
 Club Security is another big topic at the 
board meeting. Our Vice is working on a 
solution to help increase our club security 
against theft and unwanted intrusion with-
out disturbing or impinging on club use and 
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activity. We are only concerned with 
times when there aren’t people us-
ing the club, i.e. the dead of night. 
Look forward to a full solution com-
ing shortly.
 Lastly, you may have seen the 
Alias article on our donated sails 
to Cal Poly. If you haven’t. Check it 
out there or on page xx in the Mast-
head. There were some interesting 
creations made by the students and 
what a great use/re-use of our old 
and unwanted sails. Thank you all.

(From previous page)

All decked out
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MBYC Opening 
Day festivities



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Saturday 
June 25 

2022 
8:00 a.m. – 1:00 p.m. 

at the 

 
Morro Bay   Maritime Museum 
1210 Embarcadero,  Morro Bay 
 
 

Boats 
Surf Boards 
Marine Supplies 
Marine Hardware 
Fishing Gear 
Nautical Antiques 
Maritime Art & 
Collectables 
Dive and Scuba  

BUY 
& 

SELL 
Vendor spaces available! 

Purchase a Vendor’s Space  
online at friendsofthembhd.org 

or in person at the Morro Bay Harbor Dept. 
1275 Embarcadero Road, Morro Bay 

EVENT PROCEEDS TO GO TO THESE NON-PROFIT ORGANIZATIONS 

Questions? – (805) 772-6254 
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The Kurmudgeon 
Korner 

Larry Salas -- President of 
the Kurmudgeon Debating 
Society-- -- Duly recorded 
by Don Lockwood.  
Recording Secretary and 
leader of the Kurmudgeon 
A Capella marching band.

An interesting event has happened to the 
Kurmudgeons since our last report.  As our 
dedicated readers will recall, the  Kurmudgeons 
were very concerned about the lack of sequins for 
our costumes at the MBYC Beauty Pageant.  In our 
exuberance to get the pageant underway, we placed 
an order in China for a container of sequins, “the 
container, shipped to the Morro Bay Yacht Club.” 
Unfortunately, in the translation to Mandarin the 
comma got displaced, and we ended up with an order 
that reads, “container ship to the MBYC.”

May 
2022

A ship filled with sequins now heads 
to our dock, the Kurmudgeons have said,
and so they MUST meet it,
say,  “Captain, reseat it
at the Port of Shanghai  instead.”

The Amorphous Ghost

Now a whole container ship is a lot of sequins. At first the 
Kurmudgeons were somewhat dismayed, but then we realized that we 
now control 98% of the world’s supply of sequins.  Our economist 
consultants have pointed out the sequins are a luxury item not subject 
to the normal rules of demand and price, so we can charge anything we 
want for sequins.  We will undoubtedly make a great deal of money

out of this situation.  We considered alerting the MBYC Investment Committee that they might wish 
to become involved, but their lack of interest in the recovery of our Nigerian gold coins and our 
Kuryo-coin IPO, has discouraged us.  In any case, there is now a ship loading in Shanghai that will 
be headed to the MBYC.  There may be a few details to work out.  A 780 foot container ship on the 
dock for a couple weeks could be an inconvenience.  Our well maintained hoist should easily be 
able to unload the 978 containers.  Other problems could arise, but we Kurmudgeons will solve 
them in the most efficient manner because, as everyone knows, the Kurmudgeons are always 
concerned about costs.  

We have had to delay the Initial Public Offering (IPO) of our Kuryo-coin.  So many bad 
actors have been getting into the bit-coin business that it has become very difficult for a group like 
the Kurmudgeons, with our impeccable credentials, to rise above the miscreants who are 
dispensing so much disinformation.  We will wait a bit for the market to separate the wheat from the 
chaff, at which point we will come forward with our IPO.  In the meantime, this provides a time for 
individuals to get in on the ground floor of this investment.  It continues to confuse us as to why the 
MBYC Investment Committee shows no interest. 

It has been suggested by many of our readers that there should be an avenue for ordinary 
MBYC members to access the vast knowledge of the Kurmudgeons.  To that end, the 
Kurmudgeons are considering adding an advice column to our Kurmudgeon Korner.  We feel that 
we, because of our experience, have a lot to offer in this respect.  

We Kurmudgeons are very happy that the Commodore took time in his address to the 
MBYC Opening Day audience to address the problems that we have in getting the special facilities 
that we so richly deserve.  We sincerely hope that action follows the words. It is getting rather 
frustrating to have to be parking with ordinary people.

Kurmudgeons, 
how do we 
make  our 
husbands stop



 
  

MMOORRRROO  BBAAYY  YYOOUUTTHH    
SSAAIILLIINNGG  FFOOUUNNDDAATTIIOONN  

 

Employee Match Program 
 

Your employer may match your donation to a charitable 
program.  Ask your company to include the MBYSF on 
their list of eligible nonprofit programs.  Provide our 
mailing address and federal tax identification (see below) 
to get started.  Contact us at info@mbysf.org to ensure 
your donation is being received. 

 

2022 Board Members 
 

Elected: 
Andrea Surfleet, President 
Shelley Blackwell, Secretary 
Anika Clements, Treasurer 
Rich Leamon, Director 
Dana McClish, Director 
Martin Mongin, Director 

 
PPlleeaassee  ddoonnaattee  ttooddaayy  ssoo  wwee  ccaann  pprroovviiddee  mmoorree  

ooppppoorrttuunniittiieess  ttoo    
ggrrooww  nneeww  ssaaiilloorrss!! 

 
• Supports local youth sailing such as the Morro Bay 

Junior Yacht Club and Cal Poly Sailing. 

• Raises funds for sailing equipment, boats, coaching, 
scholarships and regatta fees. 

• Please donate online at www.mbysf.org or send check 
to MBYSF, P.O. Box 736, Morro Bay, CA 93443. 

• FEIN:  #45-2901711 
 

 

Appointed: 
Todd Hansen, Director, MBYC 
Terry Paris, Junior Advisor, MBJYC 
Kai Ponting, Fleet Captain, Cal Poly Sailing 
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Bilge Report
Vice Commodore John Burgener

Ah - The Clubhouse 
“She Be Ship Shape And Ready To Sail” 

Beautification Day – March 26, 2022 - Who ever didn’t make it to Beautification Day at the 
Clubhouse missed a good time. It was not a chore, not a waste of time, not a grudging 
commitment but actually fun, and the friends of the clubhouse were having fun and there was 
actually singing and joking. We were finished by maybe noon and then the feast was 
presented. Yes, food galore and an abundance. Asian cuisine, Italian delights, and Americana 
cowhand style.  We appreciate all your help and the place looks good for as of this writing: 
Opening Of The Racing Season, and of course  

Judy Getting Married to Dave the following week.. 
Thank you again for all who 
helped…  Joe and Dawn Huntsinger, 
Rachelle Phillips, Jeanie and Charlie 
R.C., Greg Barker, Janis Siems, Keith 
McDaniel, Jessie and Calypso Ferris, 
Teri Reeder, Chris Surfleet, Lynn 
Meissen, Karen Prescott, Ingmar 
Lauringson, Charlie and Laura 
McCarren, Josh Massis, Kurt Colvin, 
Todd Hanson, Steve & Lisa Mia 
Williams, Dave Hensinger, Chuck 

Losness, Dot and Pat Rygh, Tom and Laurie Wright, Mark 
Hilger, Carolyn Pye, Susan Dever, Dan Hack, Silvia Suarez, 
Chris Matson, Gay Caldwell, Moe McEwen, Rich Leamen, 

Rosemary 
Jorgensen, 
David Platt, Bob 
Schwenoha, 
Armand Boyer, 
Joyce McAlexander, Lori Toft, Lea Bailey, Glenda 
Boatman, Jeanie Roberts, John Mitchner, Mark 
Kellenbarker, 
And more people that I may have forgotten… 
What a turnout 
Thanks to You All 
- - - - - - - - - - - - - 

 
    As for what is going on with upgrades to the building, 
    New Sliders are on order and will be installed starting June 7. 
    The Water Heater is failing and a new one is on order. Also the dungeon got a bit of 
remodeling and cleaning. 

Ah - The Clubhouse
“She Be Ship Shape And Ready To Sail”
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Bilge Report  Continued

As for what is going on with upgrades to the building,
    New Sliders are on order and will be installed starting June 7.
    The Water Heater is failing and a new one is on order. Also the dun-
geon got a bit of remodeling and cleaning.
    Security Camera on the exterior are installed and we have interior 
cameras that go on at 11 pm and off at 7 am and Came Security Com-
pany has the monitoring contract for the interior security which I will 
explain later.
    All the tile and carpet has been professionally cleaned and sealed. 
Check out the tile in the bathrooms and showers.
    Joe Huntsinger and I painted the lower deck and railings. He still is a 
good guy with a paint brush.
    Note: if you notice any thief or pirates on the property, call me imme-
diately because our cameras do loop. Me and “The Boyz” will respond.

A Foggy Notion
Whoosh Whoosh two cannon balls splintered me upper deck
But Damned if we be shakin in our boots fer this bloody battle is not 
finished till we cheer with grog, hard tack and sushi from the entrails of 
our enemy. Hard to port, sheet in me main as tight as a drum and beat 

hard to weather fer me 
next volly will scare 
the nits in thar Rasta 
beards to be hatchin 
and run fer their ears. Kendall, as ye rememberin gots her 
garment caught in the main cleat and with a mighty tug it 
comes off makin her a dandy fashionable deckhand then 
rips the undergarment off and holds it up like a DaySailer 
Spinnaker and we be pickin up speed. AHR….Fog on the 
horizon and a wind line on the edge is a blessing that we 
can use and off we go, powering up then out of sight of the 
scoundrels that be chase us. It’s getting darker now, and 
we hear the sound of waves crashing on rocks within fog. 
Then the fog lifts and a safe anchorage just a head where 
we shall set me hook, crack a keg of grog, lick our wound 
and enjoy dried sardines and hard tack. Drink, Drink, Drink, 
Drink - AHR…Sshhh - Matey’s I be hearin somethin on thar 
yonder shore and its a rufflin me feathers…. Sshhh - what 
the! No, It Can’t Be….

MBYC Ocean Race
 Schedule

5/14/22  Spring II 
5/21-22  San Simeon Stay Over 
6/4/22 Spring III 
6/12/22 Two Sticker 
6/18/22 Lady at the Helm
7/2/22 Summer I 
7/16/22 Summer II
8/5/22 Zongo Cup
8/13/22 Summer III
9/3,4,5/22 Santa Cruz 27 Nationals
9/10/22 Devlin I 
9/24-25/22 Jenkins Memorial
10/9/22 Fall I
10/22/22 Devlin II 
11/5/22 Fall II –
11/12/22 Commodores Cup
11/20/22 Devlin III 
12/10/22 Fall III 
12/18/22 Devlin Backup date
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Rear Commodore  
                Charlie Roberts

As the Rear Commodore, one of my tasks is to report our fleets’ activities 
in our monthly newsletter, the Masthead.  I failed to secure a Bay Fleet 
Captain, so I will also report a little more on the Bay Fleet.  One of the 
options we have to see our fleets’ activities is to go to our website.  Major 
sailing events are posted and linked on the home page, and you can link 
to the different fleet race result spreadsheets by selecting Fleets on the 
main horizontal menu.  I encourage you to try that.

Bay Fleet Activities  Spring II Series
The winds 
were a bit 
chaotic with 
both off shore 
winds and 
gusts from 
the north, but 
it was a good 
race.  Simon 
Graves was 
the PRO and 
demonstrated 
that PROing a 
race can take 
a very small 
crew. 
 
Opening Day Race

The Opening Day 
Bay Race is an ar-
bitrary race, so any 
sailboat can partici-
pate; however, only 
DaySailers turned 
up, so the scoring 
was like a standard 
series race.  We 
held the race the 
day before opening 

day because the Ocean Fleet was at the dock for Opening Day. Charlie Nicols PROed the 
Opening Day Bay Race and had a substantial crew that included Chuck Losness and Paul 
Brylewski on the safety boat, and Calypso and Jesse FerrIs helping out on deck.
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Rear Commodore  
Continued

Boat Measurement Day - Get-
ting Ready for the Big Regat-
tas
I am giving a special thanks to 
Brooks and Michael Measures, 
Gale Condon, Todd Hansen, 
Charlie Nichols, and Chris Sur-
fleet for supporting our Bay 
Fleet’s Boat Measurement Day.  
Michael, a nationally certified 
measuring guy,  taught us all 
many aspects about what it 
takes to certify a DaySailer for 
racing as we went over the mea-
surements needed and how to 
take them.  We do a Measure-
ments Day every three or four 
years to make sure our fleet’s 
boats can be certified for sanc-
tioned races.  This year the fleet 
can easily participate in a couple 
of sanctioned events.  First is 
the annual High Sierra Regatta 
in which several of our members 
participate, and this year the 
2022 Day Sailer North 
American Champion-
ship Regatta, to be held 
July 26th through the 
31st in Eugene, Ore-
gon. 

Upcoming Bay 
Races
Saturday, May 
7th, Spring III, 
Brett Cross PRO
Saturday, May 
28th, DaySailer 
Championship, 
Glenda Boatman 
PRO

Sunday, May 
29th, Laser 
Championship, 
Greg Miller PRO
Monday, May 
30th, Jack John-
son (Jrs), 
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What went with Wysoki??  
Whhh???  Kev-
in Williams 
says he is go-
ing to PRO the 
Wysoki the way 
it was meant to be PROed, which means a 
two day event, including camping at Santa 
Margarita.  The date assigned for the race 
was not going to work for the event Kevin had 
planned.  Consequently, we are working on 
coming up with a new date.  In addition I will 
be sending out a survey via the Troll, but it 
will be concerning the interest in the Wysocki 
as a two day camping event.  Watch for that if 
you are interested.

Ocean Fleet Events
We have had several Ocean Fleet Events.  I 
will count on our Fleet Captains, Jon Hov-
dal-Ocean Fleet, and John Krossa - SC27 
Fleet to report on their fleet events; however, 
I will post the results for the Founder’s Cup 
and Opening Day.  Jon Hovdal postponed 
Spring I due to weather.

Rear Commodore  
Continued

May 7, 2022May 7, 2022  
Fish Tacos kicked up with the 

Curtis Miller Broz band. 
$20.

Music starts at 5 PM, Tacos Music starts at 5 PM, Tacos 
begin service at 6 PM. begin service at 6 PM. 

Plate includes 2 fish 
tacos, rice, beans, chips 

and dessert. Reservations 
required. Maximum of 80 

persons.
 Please RSVPPlease RSVP
 

to kendallwelch@hotmail.
com. All requests are 

confirmed with a reply. 
If you do not get a reply 

from me, please text me at 
415-307-3195. 



Floating alongFloating along
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FunFloat report Charlie Roberts

Like all of our other events on the bay, one can’t predict what the weather for a 
FunFloat is going to be, even with a weather report.  We had our FunFloat a day 
earlier than originally scheduled to accommodate another event at the club.  For 
Funfloaters that was fortunate, because it did 
rain on the scheduled date, and the weather was 
nearly premium for our float.  This time we went 
to the mouth of the bay instead of going into the 
bay, and then we ate lunch at Sandal’s cove.  It 
was a small group, but we had a good time, and 
there were a lot of shore birds to observe.

Funfloats are for everyone.  I encourage you to 
bring visiting family and friends on a Funfloat.  On our last Funfloat the Wrights 
brought two of their grandchildren, and we all enjoyed having them along.  Fun-
floats provide us with an easy way to share our love of the bay and the area with 
our friends.  We paddle with the tide, so these are not strenuous events.  They 
only take a couple of hours.  We take a long break halfway through to eat lunch, 
chat, enjoy the bay, and wait for the tide to change before we paddle back to the 
dock.  The event provides us with exercise and a good social event, so why don’t 
you plan on attending our next event.

Upcoming Events
May 5th - Cinco de Mayo Funfloat Party
We seem to have some annual events, and the Cinco de Mayo Funfloat Party 
is one of those.  We don’t paddle far, just across the bay to Sandal’s Cove.  We 
set up a table, and everyone brings all kinds of party treats to share.  It’s kind of 
a lunch but really more of a party.  We dress up, we play games, and we have a 
good time.  I will take over a whaler in order to get the table, coolers, and food to 
the sandspit.  If you want a ride instead of paddling, we can do that, but be pre-
pared to get your feet wet.  Why don’t you plan on attending our Cinco de Mayo 
Funfloat?

May 15th and May 29th are both Sundays and dates for the May Funfloats.  On the 
29th a Laser Championship will take place, but we should easily be able to work 
around each other.  Remember, we try to leave the dock by 11 am, so please show 
up early enough to leave on time.  If you have any questions or concerns, please 
feel free to send me an email - chasmoes@gmail.com
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OOppeenniinngg  DDaayy  aanndd  WWiinneemmaakkeerr’’ss  DDiinnnneerr, ffrroomm  tthhee  ggaalllleeyy  aanndd  KKeennddaallll  WWeellcchh  
 
 Opening Day, April 10, 

2022 was an amazing successful 
event.  Everyone looked so nice, 
dressed up for the event, and 
the weather cooperated!  This 
year the band, the Duotones 
with Johnny Johnson and Ted 
Waterhouse, were set up near 
the hoist, and the podium was placed in front of the band.  
We set up tables and chairs on the tarmac as well as on 
the upper deck.  All of the attendees enjoyed the 
ceremony on the tarmac because of the extra space 
making it easier for everyone to see and hear the speakers.  

The galley again packed box lunches which of course included the hand-painted 
cookies.  

 
The Winemakers Dinner on Wednesday, April 20, featured 

wines from Soaring Hawk Vineyard paired with food prepared by your 
own galley slave, Kendall Welch, and Jill Fariss co-owner of Soaring 
Hawk.  The wine was served by none other than Joey bag of donuts, 
Joe Fariss.  Thank goodness for the wonderful volunteers, John 
Wiegold, Lori Toft, Jackie, Betina, Robin, Dave Hensinger and more, 
that helped us prepare the meal, serve the wine and food, and clean 
up.  It was quite a challenge but we succeeded.  The yacht club never 
looked better, with tablecloths, flowers, real silverware, and regular 
wine glasses!!!  It sure didn’t look like our normal Happy Hour crowd. 

Soaring Hawk’s Viognier was served with a white bean soup 
with crispy capers and herbed olive oile.  Their Entwined was served 
with a roasted beet and goat cheese salad with an olallie berry 
vinaigrette.  The Syrah was served with a Roasted Pork Tenderloin on 
a bed of potato puree with a reduction sauce with Syrah and 
olallieberry vinegar.  The “piece de resistance” was Soaring Hawk’s 

Zinfandel paired with an olallieberry mousse 
with a chocolate shortbread crumble and a 
lacy oatmeal cookie. 
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MBYC New Crew
   New members of the yacht club 
include Sally and Ingmar Lauringson, 
sponsored by Jon Hovdal and Charlie 
Nichols.  Gay Caldwell, sponsored by Troy 
Wiech and Lynn Meissen,  is also a new 
member. 
 The Membership Committee will 
next  be recommending membership for Su-
san Dever, sponsored by Carolyn Pye and 
Jeanie and Charlie Roberts.  Susan has 
been regularly joining in on fun floats and 
happy hours at the club. 
 Scheduled prospective member 
interviews include Richard and Susan 
Schermerhorn, sponsored by Bill and Nan-
cy Albrecht and Roger Marlin, and Aaron 
Young sponsored by Paul Irving and Judy 
Glover Sheesley.  All candidates are active sailors and boat owners and have participated in MBYC activi-
ties.            --Laurie Wright, MBYC Membership Chair

HELP us comply with 
the California department of  
Alcoholic Beverage Control 

Complete the course and be cleared to 
serve at the bar.

Go to 
https://abcbiz.abc.ca.gov/ 

Complete ASAP
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Host    Date
Mark Buchman    5/6/2022
John & Wendy Mitchell  5/6/2022
John & Anika Clements  5/6/2022
Greg & Martha Miller  5/13/2022
Dan&Silvia Hack/Suarez  5/13/2022
Daniel Goldthwaite   5/13/2022
Patrick & Heidi Freeman  5/20/2022
John & Brooke Townsend  5/20/2022
Thomas Murphey   5/20/2022
Steve & Teri Reeder  5/27/2022
NEED VOLUNTEER  5/27/2022
Tylor & Sarah Mason  6/3/2022
Simon & Hilary Gravers  6/3/2022
Anthony Gomez   6/3/2022
Joesph & Christine Tomlinson 6/10/2022
Jon & Joan Nakerud  6/10/2022
Jason & Cinnamon Redd  6/10/2022
John & Elaine Smit  6/17/2022
Freeman Tidaback   6/17/2022
Judy Mahan    6/17/2022
Santiago & Michelle Brown 6/17/2022
Ralph & Wendy Lewis  6/24/2022
Scott & Rita Lewis   6/24/2022
Andrew Bartlett   6/24/2022
Steve & Lisa Mia Williams 7/1/2022
John Burgener   7/1/2022
Kendall Welch   7/1/2022
Michael & Kay Frye  7/1/2022
Lori Toft    7/8/2022
Kathy Egan    7/8/2022
Duncan & Marlene McQueen 7/8/2022
Sean and Tara Hanlon  7/8/2022
Mark Brown & Julie Thomas 7/15/2022
Robert & Laurie Fiori  7/15/2022
Bill & Nancy Albrecht  7/15/2022
Gail Condon   7/15/2022
Douglas & Michele Rogers 7/22/2022
Jon & Marty Hovdal  7/22/2022
Jim & Yolanda Pederson  7/22/2022
Charles & Laura McCarren 7/29/2022
John & Gwenn Krossa  7/29/2022
Joshua & Juliana Massie  7/29/2022

Happy Hour Happy Hour 
HostsHosts

Destiny of the sails donated to 
Cal Poly Architect teams

Attached are some photos from this 
weekend of our structure. We really 

appreciate your generosity and made 
sure to give a shout out to the Morro 

Bay Yacht Club via our team’s interview 
with Cal Poly’s Marketing team.

Wishing you & everyone else down in 
Morro all the best!



 

 

HAMBURGER NIGHTS 2022 
Date Hosts 

1-Jun-22 The Board 
15-Jun-22 New Members 
29-Jun-22 Ocean Fleet 
13-Jul-22 Staff Commodores 
27-Jul-22 Ocean Flleet and Mooring 

Holders 
10-Aug-22 Juniors 
24-Aug-22 Fun Float - the Happy Un-

Birthday 
Hamburger nights are great fun and the perfect opportunity to meet 
more members and get involved.  I know choosing the hosts is more 
voluntold than volunteered, but that’s how I get my crew.  Hosts are 

welcome to plan a “theme night” and put their own spin on Hamburger 
Night, making it more fun and interesting for everyone.   Last year we 
did Fish Tacos, Chicken Parmesan Sandwiches, BBQ Chicken, and Ribs, 
but everyone loves a hamburger.  We will again ask for reservations, 

but that doesn’t mean you can’t just show up and get dinner as we will 
make 10% over our reservations. 

Please email me with your ideas at kendallwelch@hotmail.com 
 

THE WAIT IS FINALLY OVER!!! 
“Summer Youth Sailing” classes have been released onto our website. Our first Summer 

Session begins June 13th and goes through the week of August 8th

Classes are Monday thru Thursday from 10am-3pm.  
The price is $235 per session. 

Please be mindful when registering as we will not be making refunds, but will reschedule 
if spaces are available. 

Adult Summer sessions will be open for registration at the beginning of May. 

Please email us at  mbyc.lessons@gmail.com if you have any questions or concerns. 
Please do not just hit the reply key. 



Officers & 
Directors
_____________________________

Commodore:  
Troy Wieck          
_____________________________
Vice Commodore:     
John Burgener
_____________________________
Rear Commodore:       
Charlie Roberts
_____________________________
Treasurer:                    
Laura McCarren
_____________________________
Secretary:                     
Tara Hanlon
_____________________________
Senior Director:              
Greg Barker 
_____________________________
Director:      
Todd Hansen 
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Committee Chairs
Port Captain……………………..….Lynn Meissen
Bar Steward……........………..…….Stanley Craig
Social Director/Galley Chief………Kendall Welch
Membership……………….………..Laurie Wright
Ship’s Store…......................………….…Lisa Mia
Junior Sailing Advisor…………...........Terry Paris
Ocean Fleet Captain…………….......Jon Hovdahl
Day Sailer Fleet Captain..…….............….... TBD
Laser Fleet Captain……………......…...Dan Hack
Fun Float Captain………………..Charlie Roberts
SC 27 Captain.................................John Krossa 
Sailing Lessons ...........Andella Soll, Craig Levin
Investments.................................... Tom Ingram
Reciprocating Secretary…….....Glenda Boatman
Cal Poly Liaison……………...……..Todd Hansen
Education Officer…........…..........................TBD 
Historian………...........................Andrea Surfleet
Insurance/Sommelier....…….………Rich Leamon
Clean Marine Program….....………Julie Thomas
Library………………….….……..Charlie Roberts
Alias/Troll....................................Don Lockwood
Mailing……………………….…...Rachelle Phillips
Webmaster…....…………….……..John Michener
Masthead Editor…………….…….Mark Buchman

Please claim your property: 
bimini with blue canvas, 
bimini poles, whisker pole, 
rolled up inflatable.



 THE MORRO BAY YACHT CLUB
541 Embarcadero

Morro Bay, CA 93442
Office Phone (805) 772-3981

Mbyc.net
The Morro Bay Yacht Club is a private, non-profit 

organization devoted to boating activities, along with 
the protection and enjoyment of our picturesque bay 

and coastline. We participate in both competitive 
and non- competitive boating activities throughout 

the year. Anyone at least 21 who owns a boat, is 
planning to buy a boat, or regularly enjoys boating 
activities in someone else’s boat is invited to apply 

for membership.
©2021 The Morro Bay Yacht Club

On the Horizon  On the Horizon On the Hori

May 2022

- Sunday, May 1
Juniors 6:30pm
 
- Monday, May 2
Finance Committee

 
-Thursday, May 5 
Fun Float 
“Cinco de Mayo” Party

 - Friday, May 6
5:15 pm Membership 
Committee Meeting
6 pm Happy Hour

- Saturday, May 7 
Spring III (Bay)

- Tuesday, May 10
5:30 pm Coast Guard Aux-
iliary Meeting
 
- Friday, May 13
6 pm Happy Hour

- Saturday, May 14
 Spring II (Ocean)

- Sunday, May 15 
Fun Float
Juniors
Cal Poly Alumni
 
-Thursday, May 19
6:15pm MBYC Board Mtg

- Friday, May 20
6:00pm Happy Hour

 - Saturday, May 21 
San Simeon (Ocean)
Wysocki (Bay - Santa Mar-
garita Lake)
5:00pm Matson birthday 
party

 - Sunday, May 22 
San Simeon (Ocean)
 
- Friday, May 27
6:00pm Happy Hour
 
- Saturday, May 28
DaySailer Championships 
(Bay) 

- Sunday, May 29 
Laser Championships 
(Laser)
Fun Floaty

- Monday, May 30
Jack Johnson (Bay) 
Memorial Day


